## St. Paul's Convent School

Secondary Section 140 Leighton Road Causeway Bay Hong Kong



Tel: 25761692 (General Office)

2577 2159 (Principal

Fax: 2882 8464

2<sup>nd</sup> June, 2020

Dear F.1 & F.2 Parents / Guardians,

The EDB has announced that F.1 and F.2 students will resume classes on 8<sup>th</sup> June, 2020 (Monday). During the class suspension period, our school has supported students' learning through various online platforms. We have furthermore continuously cleaned and disinfected the school premises for the resumption of school. It is our top priority to provide a safe and clean environment to safeguard the health of all our staff and students.

We warmly welcome Paulinians back to SPCS. I am sure that all of them must be very happy and excited to be back at school. However, due to the changing nature of the Covid-19 pandemic, kindly ensure that your daughter / ward will come to school and return home directly every day. Ensure that they practise social distancing and do not go to crowded places when not in school to safeguard their own health and those of their classmates. For other safe practices, kindly refer to the SPCS Guidelines on Prevention of Covid-19 previously posted on our website.

Summer timetables will be used. Paulinians will go directly to their classrooms when they arrive in school. School starts at 8:15 a.m. and ends at 12:50 p.m. F.3 to F.5 students will have a separate timetable to avoid large crowds gathering. Students need not change into their PE uniform for PE lessons and will be given a clean mask after the lesson.

On 2<sup>nd</sup> and 3<sup>rd</sup> July, 2020, it has been previously designated as Staff Development Days. Students need not attend school. But the school has arranged for the F.2 to visit Ocean Park on 2<sup>nd</sup> July and F.1 on the 3<sup>rd</sup> July. Kindly indicate whether your daughter/ ward would like to participate in this outing.

Please acknowledge receipt of this letter by completing the attached reply slip and return it to your daughter's / ward's Form Teacher on the first day of resumption of school. Thanking you for your kind attention and wishing you the best of health.

Yours sincerely,

Sister Margaret Wong

In Mayaret Worg

Principal